
   
 

 

Variance Request for Secondary Liner 
 
 
Re: Gem Reuse Water Recycling Facility and Containment Pit  
 
 
EOG Resources, Inc. would like to request the OCD’s approval for a 

variance regarding secondary liner at the location described above.  EOG 

proposes to utilize 40-mil HDPE for secondary liner, in lieu of 30-mil 

LLDPE string-reinforced liner.  The standard LLDPE string-reinforced 

liner has a hydraulic conductivity no greater than 1x10-9 cm/sec and meets 

or exceeds the EPA SW-846 method 9090A per 19.15.34.12 NMAC.   

 

The proposed 40-mil HDPE Geomembrane liner has a typical Hydraulic 

Conductivity no greater than 10-12cm/sec, per attached letter from Solmax.  

This hydraulic conductivity of no greater than 10-12cm/sec exceeds the 

standard 30-mil LLDPE string-reinforced liner and EPA SW-846 method 

9090A.   

 

 

                     




